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March 9, 2022 
 
Louise Levert 
Secretariat 
Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission 
280 Slater Street 
P.O. Box 1046 
Ottawa, ON  K1P 5S9 
Email: interventions@cnsc-ccsn.gc.ca 
 
Dear Ms. Levert: 
 
RE: SRB Technologies (Canada) Inc. – Renewal Application 
 
As the Manager of Planning and Building for the City of Pembroke, I 
support SRB Technologies request for a 15-year license. I have had 
many dealings with Mr. Stephane Levesque of SRB Technologies.  Mr. 
Levesque has always been very cooperative and efficient.  As an 
example, Mr. Levesque arranged for soil sampling to take place in the 
adjacent TransCan Corporate Industrial Park so that land could be sold 
for development.  This soil sampling was done in a very timely manner. 
 
I have also worked with the staff of SRB Technologies in my capacity 
as Community Emergency Management Coordinator (CEMC) for the 
City of Pembroke. Staff has worked diligently and efficiently with the 
City’s Emergency Management Committee to provide a Safety 
Analysis Report for SRB Technologies.  This report has been added as 
an annex to the City of Pembroke’s Emergency Plan. 
 
As CEMC for the City of Pembroke I have participated in the SRB 
Technologies emergency exercise which was held on Tuesday 
October 26, 2021.  The exercise was extremely well run and was a 
positive learning experience for all participants. 
 
In closing I would like to indicate that the City of Pembroke has a very 
good working relationship with the staff at SRB Technologies. 
 
Sincerely 
 

 
 
Colleen Sauriol, MCIP, RPP 
Director 
Planning, Building and By-law Enforcement 
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March 9, 2022 

Senior Tribunal Officer, Commission Registry 
Via email:  interventions@cnsc-ccsn.gc.ca  

To Whom It May Concern: 

This letter is written in support of the fifteen-year license application 
currently before the CNSC regarding SRB Technologies (Canada) Inc.  

As the City of Pembroke’s Chief Administrative Officer, I can freely attest 
to the proactive, open, and transparent way in which this company 
interacts with the community and specifically the City’s administration.  The 
principals of the company reside locally and are known in the community.   

The business actively reaches out to the community and make 
presentations on its operations before Council and the community at large 
through the presence of the media on an annual basis. 

I personally have toured the company’s local facility on more than one 
occasion and have been impressed with the knowledge of the staff and the 
way in which they take their responsibility to the environment and 
continuous improvement so seriously. 

The company works closely in a cooperative, positive fashion with the 
municipality’s various departments including civic administration, fire, 
public works including water and sewer sections, planning, and building as 
well as emergency preparedness. 

Sincerely, 

Terry Lapierre, CMO, CMMIII, Ec.D 
Chief Administrative Officer 

TL/hm 
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